April 25, 1972

Mr. Stephen Saxenian
Chairman of Parish Council
St. George Armenian Church
1111 Bering Drive

llouston, Texas 77027

Dear Mr. Saxenian:
We are most pleased that Dr. Krikor's trip proved so ef-

fective and share the view that it will have a salutary effect
on the community.

We will discuss with him the matter of regular visits, and
as soon as some determination is made, we will communicate with
you again.

As to our own visit, we are unable to make a specific ap-
pointment as yet, but we shall keep it on our desk for arrange-
ment at a convenient time.

We were gratified too, by the remittance your parish sent
to the Diocese. Its indication that your parish has consciously
sought to assume this responsibility is mest commendable.

In the near future we shall assign the new members toc serve
on the Parish Council and the Ladies Executive Committeeo.

Prayerfully,

Archblishop Torkom Manoogian
Primate

ATM/ec
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